
                 No.5 Week Ending Friday 2nd March 2018 

SUPERVISION IN THE YARD BEGINS AT 8:35 AM AND ENDS AT 3:15 PM 
 

The Week Ahead 
 
 

Friday 2nd March Year 6 Interschool Sport, 9:00am – 10:56am 

 Senior Boys Volleyball, 9:00am – 3:00pm  

 Senior Girls Volleyball, 9:00am - 3: 

Monday 5th March St John’s First Aid in Schools, 9:00am – 1:22pm  

Tuesday 6th March Travel Training, 9:30am – 2:30pm (Werribee Plaza) 

Wednesday 7th March Accelerated Football Program, 12:30pm – 3:15pm 

 Intermediate Boys Volleyball, 9:00 – 3:00pm 

 Intermediate Girls Volleyball, 9:00 – 3:00pm 

Thursday 8th March Industry Investigations, 9:00am – 3:00pm (Mambourin, Werribee) 

 Term 1 SPE Cooking Program, 11:26am – 1:22pm 

 NGV Gallery Visit 8:00am – 3:00pm (NGV, St Kilda Rd CBD) 

 Travel Training, 9:00am – 3:00pm (Pacific Werribee) 

Friday 9th March Year 6 Interschool Sports, 9:00am – 10:56am 

 Year 8 Boys Volleyball 9:00 – 3:00pm 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It’s hard to believe that we’re already into Week 5 of Term 1 2018 – and had several Outdoor Education camps 
already out (see the photos below).  
 
The uptake of correct uniform at secondary continues to impress me and the students are looking very smart in 
the new active options and white shirts. Black pants and shorts have really made a difference in comfort and 
compliance. 
 
In the last few weeks myself, Sam Watkins (AP Secondary – Curriculum Assessment and Reporting) and Scott 
Logan (AP Secondary – Student Management and Wellbeing), have been joining as many classes as we can to 
watch how students in our school learn and look at ways to support our teachers further. It’s been great to see 
behavioral and attention improvements as phones and head phones are no longer used in classes.  
 
Teachers have also been really effective in in sharing Learning Intentions (class goals) with students. A good 
way for parents and families to discuss school at home, is to ask students what their subject Learning Intentions 
were for the day. This also gives a basis for what should be studied each night. 
 
As a school we will be using these classroom observations to drive how we use our Curriculum Days and focus 
the new Professional Practice Days - which were implemented by the Victorian Government for roll-out this year. 
 
The Year 12 student common room in Argyle is now fully functional, complete with a new fridge and microwave 
(I must say the teachers staff room looks old in comparison). I also have to congratulate the work carried out by 
our VCAL team to construct the framing, plaster and paint the space. It is very professional work – completed by 
Year 11 students. 
 



I’d like to thank all the staff and parents who attended the VCAL/VCE and Year 9/Learning for Life Parent 
Information Sessions. We had a fantastic turn-out and we know that students learn better when their families are 
involved in their education. 
 
I’d also like to give a big shout out to the English Team for organizing the Cosi play to be shown to our students 
in school, bringing learning to life. 

With the long weekend for Labour Day coming up, I hope that everyone has a safe and enjoyable mid-term 
break. 

Please take your time to read the articles about our students’ great achievements below. 

Renee Liprino 
Secondary Principal 7-12 
Manor Lakes P-12 College 
 

Dates to Remember 
Tuesdays Rushford’s Uniform Shop, 8:30am – 10:30am (Argyle Office) 

Thursdays School Banking, 8:30am – 9:30am (Burley Griffin Office) 

 Rushford’s Uniform Shop, 2:00pm – 4:00pm (Argyle Office) 

Wednesday 14th March Accelerated Football Program, 12:30pm – 3:15pm 

Thursday 15th March Industry Investigations, 9:00am – 3:00pm (Pet & Animal Vet, Ballarat) 

 Term 1 SPE Cooking Program, 11:26am – 1:22pm 

Friday 16th March Year 6 Interschool Sport, 9:00am – 10:56am  

Monday 19th March Year 7 Girls Netball, 8:00am – 5:00pm (Eagle Stadium) 

Wednesday 21st March Accelerated Football Program, 12:30pm – 3:15pm 

Thursday 22nd March Term 1 SPE Cooking Program, 11:26am – 1:22pm 

 Australian Grand Prix Driving Event, 9:00am – 3:00pm (Albert Park) 

 Year 10 Drama Excursion, 9:58am – 3:00pm (Wyndham Cultural Centre) 

Friday 23rd March Industry Investigations, 9:00am – 3:00pm (Mambourin, Werribee) 

Tuesday 27th March Go Ride A Wave – Ocean Grove, 8:50am – 3:00pm (Ocean Grove) 

 Year 10 Great Outdoors – Group B Mount Cole Camp, depart 8:00am (Mount 
Cole State Forest) 

 Torquay Leadership Day 8:30am – 3:15pm 

Wednesday 28th March Year 10 Great Outdoors – Group B Mount Cole Camp, return 5:00pm 

Thursday 29th March Term 1 SPE Cooking Program, 11:26am – 1:22pm 

Thursday 19th April Community Access & Shopping Program, 11:30am – 1:00pm (Various local 
Shopping Centres) 

 Jack Edwards – Incursion, 12:24pm – 1:22pm (AMH) 

Friday 20th April Years 3 – 6 Athletics Day, 9:00am – 3:00pm (VUT Athletics Complex, 
Hoppers Crossing) 

 
 
 

Assemblies  
 
 

Our Year Six students will help to run our Primary Assemblies this year. They will make announcements, share 
work and invite others to present at Assembly. Primary Assemblies will occur on the following dates and times: 

 

Friday 23rd March 2:10-2:30 
 

Students will enter the Barlee Gym Hall straight after lunch, ready to start at 2:10.  They will return to their 
classrooms to finish the day with their teacher and be dismissed as normal at 3:00pm. 
  
As you can see, there is already lots to celebrate at Manor Lakes College. Keep an eye out for an 
announcement about the new playground behind Bonney – I hear it’s happening soon! 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 10 Great Outdoors Camp 
 
On Tuesday 21st to Wednesday 22nd of February Year 10 Great Outdoors group A class attended their Mount 
Cole State Forest camp. The group had a fantastic time hiking the Beeripmo Trail and Ferntree Waterfall area, 
as well as playing games, cooking and practising their camping and navigation skills. All students participated in 
a range of physically challenging hikes and showed leadership and teamwork throughout. We shared our 
campsite with a year 8 class from a religious secular school and our students were respectful and brilliant role 
models. All students should be congratulated on their behaviour and effort. Well done 10 GRO-A.   
 

 
 
  

Award Winner 
 
It is with great pleasure that we announce Anushka Narayanan as the annual 
award winner of the Kwong Lee Dow Young Scholars Program through The 
University of Melbourne. This program attracts over 7700 students from more 
than 500 participating schools. Anushka has been selected on the basis of our 
school’s endorsement and her academic performance, community contribution 
and leadership skills. 
 
She is now eligible to  

 receive access to the University libraries 
 participate in academic enrichment events 
 meet like-minded students through on-campus activities 
 gain access to the Young Scholars Portal 

  
If Anushka enrols at the University of Melbourne after year 12 she will receive 
the following benefits: 

 a Commonwealth supported place into selected undergraduate 
programs upon meeting course prerequisites  

 a $2500 allowance to assist with education/resident costs  
 a $2500 Melbourne Global Scholarship for an international mobility  

program during her Melbourne undergraduate course  
 
Congratulations also to Elise Vella, Zubina Mavat, Jaskirat Kaur and Cassie Penrose who were also in our 
group of nominees as they exhibit excellent work habits and are very high achieving students.  What a great 
honour to be recognised as being in the top five percent of achievers in your cohort! 
 
 
 

Personal Property 
 

 Students are discouraged from bringing valuable personal property to school (including mobile phones) 

 If students choose to bring valuable personal property to school, they do so at their own risk. 

 The Department and the college do not hold insurance for personal property brought to schools and 
therefore it will not generally pay for any loss or damage to property brought at own risk. 

 
 
 



Primary Open Classrooms & Information Sessions 
 
Next week, the Primary Sector will open up their doors to our families. Please come along! 
 
Language Intervention Information Sessions:  
Listen to Abi (Hindi) and Peter (Indonesian) present more information about their LOTE program. Also, gain an 
insight into how the Language Intervention process will operate this year. Locations for the information sessions 
will be in Gordon.  
 

Primary Open Classrooms: 
Come into the classrooms after school and see your child’s work! Our focus for the term will be on display for 
Reading, Writing, Spelling, Maths and Integrated. Students will show you around and teachers will be available 
to answer questions. Classrooms will be open at different times over the two days, so please come along. 
Week 6: Monday 5th March: Open Classroom 3:30- 4:00 (after information session 3:00-3:30) 
Week 7: Tuesday 13th March: Open Classroom from 3:00-3:30pm (Repeat of Info Session 3:30-4:00) 
 

These Open Classrooms and Information Sessions are deliberate ways to share our main goals for the year, 
according to our Annual Implementation Plan.  

 
 
During the Information Sessions, students will be supervised on the basketball court, soccer pitch and 
orange playground.  
During the Open Classrooms, students will take their families into their classrooms to show their work.  

 
 

 
PRIMARY HOMEWORK: 
 

In these first weeks of school, students and teachers 
have been discussing homework. From next week, 
Primary Homework should consist of daily reading, 
spelling (once SMART Foundations is in place in 
Term Two) and can include completion of any 
mathematics or writing tasks from the day.  Students 
should always be familiar with the content prior to it 
being assigned as homework. Please ask your 
classroom teacher if you have any questions about 
homework.   
 

Our Primary School approach to homework is in line 
with the current Homework (ratified by School 
Council in late 2017) and Department of Education 
(DET) policies. 

 
 
 
 

Year Level DET Homework Recommendations 

Prep ·   can foster a sense of self-discipline 
and responsibility and prepare students 
for upper grades 

·   enables the extension of class work by 
practising skills or gathering of extra 
information or materials 

·   will mainly consist of daily reading to, 
with, and by parents/carer or older 
siblings 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 ·   should include daily independent 
reading 

·   may extend class work, projects and 
assignments, essays and research 6 

 Week 6 - MONDAY Week 7 - TUESDAY 

3:00-
3:30pm 

Language Information 
session  
Hindi: Abi 
Indonesian: Peter 
English: Rachel & Rhiannon 

Open Classroom  

3:30-
4:00pm 

Open Classroom Language Information 
session  
(Repeat) 
Hindi: Abi 
Indonesian: Peter 
English: Rachel & Rhiannon 



Weekly Career News 
 

VOCATIONAL & HIGHER EDUCATION NEWS 

 

Careers in sport 

      Inside the world of personal training 

 Sports hypnotherapy – the job you didn’t know existed 

 5 of the best sporting tweets of 2017 and the guy who gets to read them 

 Do you want to be the next courtside reporter? 

 What does a sports agent do? 

 Attention high school athletes – how to get a sports scholarship in the US 

 5 lessons for every professional dancer.  

 

Careers in nutrition 

 Weighing up a degree in nutrition? 

 Nutrition: I teach people what to eat and what not to eat 

 A career in nutrition with TV host Zoe Bingley-Pullin 

      To read the articles, go to http://bit.ly/2EVOcIn  

 
A career in sports psychology 
Read this profile to find out what sports psychology is and how you could pursue a career in it. 
Check it out – https://careerswithstem.com/profiles/sport-psychology/ 
  
 

Latest articles from the Careers with STEM website: 

 

 Need some inspiration? Take a quiz and Careers with STEM will match you to a top 10 STEM employer for 

graduates voted by graduates, http://bit.ly/2orLNii  

 

 Careers in analytical chemistry: meet analytical chemistry researcher Amy Heffernan, http://bit.ly/2AblSC6  

 

 Sports psychology: Meet Luke Stuttler - he studied a double degree in exercise science and psychology at 

the Queensland University of Technology, http://bit.ly/2owKeis  

 

Passionate about photography? Photography Studies College is a private college located at Melbourne. The 

institute offers vocational and university level courses in photography and photo imaging. To learn about careers 

in photography and read about the awards their graduates have recently received, go to http://bit.ly/2ETkpUX    

EY Cadetships – applications now open: Are you currently in Year 12 and planning to study a degree in one 

of the following areas at Melbourne in 2019? 

 

 Law 

 Business or Commerce 

 Information Technology, Information Systems or Computer Science 

 Other similar courses approved by the EY campus recruiting team 

 

If so, you may be eligible to apply for a cadetship at EY. As a cadet, you will work full time at EY and study your 

degree part time for two years. You will then complete the third year of the degree full time at university. 

Applications are now open and will close on the 13th of April. Cadetships are also offered at Sydney. For 

information and to apply, go to https://go.ey.com/2sYeqbM  

 

Have you considered a career in insurance? As one of the biggest, most diverse industries in the world, 

insurance has more roles than you’d imagine – including ones that are perfect for you. Love numbers? You’re 

needed. Love people? Insurance has roles for you. Analytical? A big thinker? A problem solver? Whatever you 

http://bit.ly/2EVOcIn
https://mhscareers.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e471f7cf4840e0648d2559ba0&id=af968e9f2d&e=efb12f89a0
http://bit.ly/2orLNii
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http://bit.ly/2owKeis
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are, insurance has a job with your name on it. To learn about where a career in insurance can take you, check 

out the website ‘Careers in Insurance’ at this link - http://bit.ly/2FaCbSZ  

 

The challenge of artificial intelligence (AI): AI will transform the way we work across all industries in the 

future. For example, more than 5 million jobs will disappear from manufacturing and customer service by 2020. 

Can apprenticeships help young people make a smooth transition to new jobs created by AI? According to the 

latest World Economic Forum it's believed they can. There are new jobs and skills to be learned, with employers 

driving the change. See examples at this link - http://bit.ly/2HKuHo5  

 

Interesting articles about the future world of work: 

 

 Eight futures of work: Scenarios and their implications, http://bit.ly/2HOcJ3O  

 Towards a reskilling revolution: a future of jobs for all, http://bit.ly/2osxLgp  

 

Considering studying a Bachelor of Arts in the future? The Bachelor of Arts is an excellent choice of degree 

for students and one of the most popular choices in the country. The degree offers flexibility for students and 

majors/minors can cover areas such as science, economics, visual arts, IT, languages, humanities, media, 

communications, and design etc. The following are two excellent Bachelor of Arts programs to consider. 

 

1) Bachelor of Arts (Professional), Swinburne University: This course offers 18 majors, 28 co-majors from 

other faculties and 42 minors. Students are guaranteed one-year of paid industry experience as part of the 

degree, extending the time it takes to complete the course by only one semester (total of 3.5 years). Applicants 

will need to achieve an ATAR of approximately 80 to be considered for admission, and this could rise for the 

2019 intake, http://bit.ly/1UTb3pZ  

2) Bachelor of Arts, Monash University: The Monash Arts Global Immersion Guarantee (GIG) is a ground-

breaking new initiative – a guaranteed two-week overseas study experience for all first year Bachelor of Arts and 

Bachelor of Global Studies students, with the cost of airfares, accommodation and local travel covered as part of 

the program. This is the first initiative of its kind in Australia. 

 

WHAT: Students will study the impact of the global movement of people and goods on environmental 

sustainability. They will: 

 

 Work with partner organisations in areas like food and water security, conservation, urbanisation and eco-

tourism 

 Investigate the impact of regional economic sectors on the local environment, global supply chains and 

environmental sustainability 

 Visit historical and cultural sites, as well as Monash-led programs in the destination country. 

 

WHEN: The immersion experience runs between November and February as an intensive summer semester, 

and students will earn credit for two units towards their degree.  

 

WHO: Open to all students who have successfully completed one semester of their Bachelor of Arts or Bachelor 

of Global Studies single or double degree and are in good academic standing.  

 

WHERE: Either Prato (Italy), Monash Malaysia, or Indonesia.  

 

WHY: Spending time in another culture challenges students to broaden their thinking, inspires them to approach 

problems more creatively, and opens their eyes to different perspectives. These are all skills that are vital for 

students entering a globally focused workforce.  

 

Offered as an intensive, focused, and funded program, the GIG is an accessible way for students to experience 

international learning as part of their degree.  

 

For more information visit http://bit.ly/2EV0q88  

 

http://bit.ly/2FaCbSZ
http://bit.ly/2HKuHo5
http://bit.ly/2HOcJ3O
http://bit.ly/2osxLgp
http://bit.ly/1UTb3pZ
http://bit.ly/2EV0q88


Video about the Bachelor of Arts at Monash University - http://bit.ly/2CotH9F  

  

Are you considering studying at a university after school? Did you know that many universities have 

programs in place to ensure that students feel connected during their first year? The following are examples of 

programs that universities are using to ensure that students find the transition from school to university easy: 

 

Student Connect, University of Melbourne: Every first year student will meet with a specialist Student 

Connect adviser who will 

 assist the student to develop an action plan that incorporates goals that are tracked through the year, 

http://bit.ly/2mjvl4e  

 

 Federation University: First year students can access a student mentor to support them in their first year of 

study. They can also join FedReady to assist them with the transition to university learning. Students can 

also join a study group through the PASS Program, http://bit.ly/2lY8VF9  

 

 Connect Volunteer, La Trobe University: First year students can elect to join the Connect Volunteer 

program during orientation week. They will meet with a Connect Volunteer mentor, which is a later years 

student, several times over a period of 6 weeks in the first semester, http://bit.ly/2lTsTRf  

 

Open Day at Collarts: Collarts is a private college located at three separate campuses across Melbourne and 

offering courses in Music Performance, Music Production, Fashion Marketing, Entertainment Management, 

Entertainment Journalism, Content Creation and Audio Production. The next open day is running on Saturday 12 

May. You will be able to attend detailed information sessions on courses, speak to course advisers and current 

students and tour the campus, http://bit.ly/2oyTR03  

Victorian Indigenous Engineering Winter School: Indigenous Australian students in Years 11 and 12 are 

invited to apply for this fantastic program. Between 7 – 14 July, students will explore engineering at four 

Melbourne based universities, meet Indigenous Engineering professionals, and participate in engineering site 

visits. There is no cost to participate in the school. For information and to apply by Friday 25 May, go to 

http://bit.ly/1r9c5oK  

 

ACU One-on-one appointments 
Melbourne: 26 March, 1:30pm – 6pm 
Book a time to come and speak to an ACU careers advisor to ask any questions you have about study, future 
career goals, finances, and university admissions. You can also make a telephone appointment if you can’t 
make it on campus. 
Book here – http://www.acu.edu.au/connect_with_acu/events/melbourne/one-on-
one_appointment_melbourne_mar_2018 
  
Deakin: Step on Campus 
5 – 6 April & 11 – 13 April, 10am & 12pm daily 
Deakin’s Melbourne Burwood, Geelong Waurn Ponds, Geelong Waterfront and Warrnambool campuses are 
holding Step on Campus events for potential future students. You’ll have the opportunity to be taken on a guided 
tour of your local Deakin campus with a current student, asking any questions along the way. 
Register here – http://www.deakin.edu.au/about-deakin/events/step-on-campus 
 

William Angliss School Holiday Program 
Thursday 5 April: Food day 
Wednesday 11 April: Tourism, Events and Hospitality day 
These sessions are recommended for students in Years 9 – 12 and are an opportunity to find out what training, 
study and a career in these industries are like. You will also go on a campus tour. 
Book your ticket now – https://www.angliss.edu.au/schoolholidays 
  
Australian Apprenticeship Pathways: Steps to becoming an apprentice or trainee 
This page from Australian Apprenticeship Pathways outlines the steps you need to take to start an 
apprenticeship or traineeship. 
Read the tips – https://www.aapathways.com.au/about-australian-apprenticeships-traineeships/steps-to-
becoming-an-apprentice-or-trainee 
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Creating positive study habits 
This blog post from Learning Fundamentals has great tips on creating positive habits so you can study 
effectively. 
Read it – http://learningfundamentals.com.au/blog/creating-new-habits-for-study-success/ 
  
Dealing with difficult colleagues 
We’re all going to encounter people we don’t like that much in the workplace. Unless it’s a really serious 
situation, mostly we’ll have to grin and bear it. This article has some tips for approaching different tricky people 
at work. 
Check it out – http://this.deakin.edu.au/career/how-to-deal-with-difficult-workmates 
  
Five reasons to study communications The Good Universities Guide has some information about what it’s 
like to study communications. Head on over and see if it sounds like something you’d like. 
https://www.gooduniversitiesguide.com.au/education-blogs/career-guidance/five-reasons-why-communications 
  
How to be a leader when you’re not the boss 
It can feel difficult to develop leadership skills when you’re early in your career journey. This article has some 
great tips for developing these skills even when you’re in an entry-level job and don’t have a lot of chances to 
lead a group of people. 
Read it here – http://this.deakin.edu.au/career/how-to-be-a-leader-when-youre-not-the-boss 
  
How to choose a degree when you’re unsure 
This article from Careers with STEM has some great tips for choosing a university degree if you don’t quite know 
what you want yet. 
Read it here – https://careerswithstem.com/undergraduate-degree-advice/ 
  
Tracie Moore 
Leading Teacher Careers and Pathways 
 

Compass 
 

Can all parents and guardians please make sure that you are regularly logging onto Compass via the website 
https://manorlakesp12.vic.jdlf.com.au/.  This is the College’s school management program and will provide you 
access to all aspects of your child’s school life. Functions that parents are able to access include viewing and 
approving absences, proving consent and paying for excursions and incursions, booking parent / teacher 
interviews, contacting teachers and keeping an eye on important dates via the College community calendars. 
 

All students currently have feedback uploaded for various curriculum areas and learning tasks.  Please access 
your child’s learning tasks to view teacher feedback, scoring (if relevant) and your child’s reflection on their 
learning. Please take the opportunity to provide any constructive feedback to your child and/or child’s teacher 
regarding their learning in the particular curriculum area. A reminder that the college is moving away from 
traditional end of semester reports, although a summation of your child’s learning will be available each 
semester including AusVELS progression points, any other relevant grading’s applicable to VCE/VCAL, 
additional teacher feedback for personal learning and overall achievement in subject area. 
 

Community News 
 

 

COLES SPORTS FOR SCHOOLS IS BACK! 

 
We are asking our school community to start collecting the ‘sports for 
schools’ vouchers when you do your regular shop at Coles. 

Please return your collected vouchers to the collection box at the Burley 
Griffin office. Manor Lakes Coles will also have a collection box available. 

 

So, let’s get collecting - ask your Grandparents, Aunts and Uncles, 
neighbours and friends to start collecting for Manor Lakes College. 

Please email any questions to faces@manorlakesp12.vic.edu.au 
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